
Mission Partner prayer and update 5 October 2025 
From GRCT 
 
Catherine, from the Garden Route Children’s Trust sent through the following update:  
  
I hope you are well.  
  
On Saturday 27 September we held a very successful Breakfast for Breakfasts event at Longstead, 
Sheath Lane, which was attended by both long standing supporters and some new faces too. Our 
next event, the Christmas Sale and Coffee Morning, will be held in the Oxshott Village Hall on 
Tuesday 11 November.  
  
We are also currently planning fundraising events for 2026 to celebrate our 20th year, with two 
objectives in mind - raising funds for our feeding projects in South Africa and at the same time 
building community here. We would be grateful for your continued prayers for our events and 
planning so that we can keep going from strength to strength over the next 20 years! 
  
Our partner, Liz Huckle, reports from Hout Bay: “Eating a regular bowl of e'Pap with its high nutritive 
content with all the daily vitamins and minerals intake, has done much for children to shake off their 
lethargy and focus on the story read by the  
teacher and join in vigorous games with regained energy and much laughter and in good health. 
Thank you for giving our children a chance.” 
  
We would also be grateful for your prayers for our partners and the children in these busy months in 
the run up to the end of the school year in South Africa, for good health, peace and energy.  
  
All the best, Catherine Michell 

  

 


